SEER GREEN PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON TUESDAY 3rd SEPTEMBER 2019 COMMENCING AT 7.30 pm

Present:  
Cllr M Thomas (Chairman), Cllr T Norton, Cllr C Hughes, Cllr A Westlake, Cllr A Anderson, Cllr O Davison-Oakley and Cllr L Hungin. 
In attendance: Mrs K Hawes and Mrs E Bates (Clerk). 

I. OPEN SESSION: Mrs Hawes thanked the council on behalf of her husband, Mr Ian Hawes, for the Chairman’s Community Award which he had received.  
II. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:  Cllr J Smith and Cllr J Holder.

Approval of Minutes of the previous meeting:  The minutes for the July meeting were approved by Cllr Norton and Cllr Westlake.  The minutes were duly signed as a correct record of the meeting.

Update on Actions from Previous Meeting:  
· The final design for the limited liability signs to be sited at all three entrances to Green Meadow will be circulated and then ordered with a sign maker.   (Action – Cllr Holder)  
· The Pavilion risk inspection report will be circulated next week.  (Action – Cllr Anderson) 

· A quotation had been received for a fixed wiring test of the Pavilion.  An alternative quotation will be sought for the work to be carried out during the half term holidays.  (Action – Clerk) 
· The Earthworks Volunteer group has been contacted to assist with maintenance in Green Wood and will be contacted again to see if they can help.  (Action – Cllr Hughes)
· The tap cover by the cricket square is now accessible
· The broadband at the Pavilion is now working well but the CCTV has an issue with image quality.  The company who installed the system will be contacted  (Action – Cllr Anderson)
· The cherry tree in Jubilee Walk has been trimmed.
· A quotation of £5,939.75 had now been approved by the insurance company for the reinstatement of the electricity supply for the streetlight in Long Grove which was removed following a road traffic accident.   The signed acceptance quotation and full payment will be sent so that the work can be ordered.  (Action – Clerk)
· Mr N Dunbar, the arboriculturist recommended by Bucks, Berks, Oxon Wildlife Trust, has completed the annual tree survey and will be sending his full report which will be discussed at the next meeting.  Mr Dunbar will be asked to outline urgent safety work  (Action – Cllr Hughes)  
· Following concerns about householders placing large rocks or stones on grass verges, the Local Area Technician advised that these rocks or logs are the responsibility of the resident and that they are therefore liable under their house insurance regarding future claims by either pedestrians or motorists. This information will be placed in the next Newsletter.  (Action – Clerk)
· Although there had been littering on the Recreation Ground over the summer holidays it had been noted that some youngsters had been clearing the rubbish.  The Recreation Ground continues to be monitored.

· The rat activity at the rear of the Pavilion had declined since the treatment by the Pest Control company.  It was agreed to stop the treatment and monitor the area. (Action – Clerk)
· Kompan have not been able to fully rectify the lateral movement in the Multi-spinner and will be chased for further action. (Action – Clerk)

· A quotation had been received from Amersham Town Council to weed kill, rotavate and sow an area with wildflower seed on the large grass verge at the junction of Bottom Lane and Longbottom Lane.  Following a concern about watering it was agreed to plan to carry out the work in spring 2020.  Possible funding from Seer Green Gardeners and other groups will be investigated.  (Action – Cllr Smith, Cllr Holder) 
· Seer Green United had asked to train at the Recreation Ground on Wednesday evenings.  The club confirmed that they have Public Liability insurance for the storage of the movable metal goal posts which will be chained together and stored near the cricket nets. The storage of these goals will be trialled for a season.
· The holly clearance in Green Wood will be carried out over the winter.

Matters arising from the previous meeting not listed on the Agenda:  No matters were arising.
Risk inspections: Cllr Hughes has completed the July inspection and the identified actions have been completed.  Cllr Norton has completed the August inspection and identified an issue with the Goat Willow on the Recreation Ground which has now been dealt with.  Cllr Thomas will complete the September inspection.  (Action – Cllr Thomas)
III. HEALTH AND SAFETY:    The Health and Safety inspection list had been updated and circulated.  
IV. DECLARATION OF INTEREST: There were no declarations of interest.
V. Correspondence:  
· The Parish Council submitted their response to the Chiltern and South Bucks Local Plan 2036 Consultation.
· The external audit for the Annual Return has been completed by PKF Littlejohn LLP.  There were no comments.  The ‘Notice of conclusion of Audit’ has been placed on the Noticeboard.

· Jon Shaw the Resilience Officer at Bucks County Council asked if the Parish Council is interested in creating an Emergency Plan.  It was agreed not to prepare an Emergency Plan
· Details had been sent from Nexus about Fostering which will be placed on the noticeboard. (Action – Clerk)
· Bucks County Council have offered to extend the Devolved Services contract by a further two years to 31st March 2022 on the same budget.  This offer will be accepted.  (Action – Clerk)
· A request had been received from the NHS for another Guardian to be listed for the Defibrillators in case the Clerk is unavailable.  Cllr Thomas agreed to be an additional guardian.  The NHS will be informed.   (Action – Clerk)
· It was agreed to keep a quotation to reshape the Goat Willow on file.
· A letter had been received from the Rt Hon Dame Cheryl Gillan MP requesting the views and analysis that HS2 will have on the local community in Seer Green.  A response will be written and circulated to Councillors for approval.  (Action – Clerk)  

VI.
Finance  
Payments amounting to:-              
    
  
 
    £22,884.68
Income received:-




   
      £5,375.22

The closing bank balances at 31st August 2019 totalled:-         £59,509.82
VII.   

Planning
Notices of new planning applications continue to be displayed on the notice-board and website. Cllr Hungin has agreed to take over the responsibility of planning from Cllr Norton.
Permitted

PL/19/2077/FA
20 Hearnes Meadow, Seer Green, HP9 2YH

Single storey front extension.

PL/19/1877/TP 
7 Princess Grove, Seer Green, HP9 2GN

Felling of a beech tree (T1) protected by a Tree Preservation Order.

PL/19/1770/FA
Farthings, Newbarn Lane, Seer Green, HP9 2QZ

Demolition of an existing glazed conservatory and construction of a single storey rear extension

PL/19/1615/VRC
Highclere Field, Newbarn Lane, Seer Green

Removal of condition 1 of planning permission CH/2016/0463 (Siting of a temporary rural workers dwelling) to allow unrestricted occupancy of the log cabin by a rural worker.

PL/19/1668/FA
38 Farmers Way, Seer Green, HP9 2YX

Single storey front extension and loft conversion incorporating rear dormer window and front roof light.

PL/19/1481/FA
62 Farmers Way, Seer Green, HP9 2YY

Single storey rear extension.

VIII.
PRINCIPAL AGENDA ITEMS:

i. village amenities consultation:  A draft survey for two new potential projects (Green Meadow playground equipment and a Tennis Court at the Recreation Ground) has been prepared by the sub-committee.  The survey will be available online and via the Newsletter. The closing date will be 22nd November 2019.  It was agreed to use a survey website, either survey monkey (£64) or smartsurvey (£70).  Paper responses will be input online by the Clerk.  A suggestion for fundraising by increasing the Precept has been suggested.  This will be validated with Chiltern District Councils Finance department. An article on how and what the Precept is used for will be prepared for the Newsletter.  (Action – Clerk) Councillors provided feedback and the survey will be updated.  (Action – Cllr Holder and Cllr Thomas)  
IX.
UPDATES ON OTHER MATTERS (Reports by Exception)
i. JUBILEE HALL: The Jubilee Hall Committee had met and arranged maintenance and decorating that had been carried out in the hall over the summer holidays.  The boiler was repaired and serviced as was the heater in the John Orme room. A quotation will be requested to replace the windows and door in the John Orme Room to improve heating efficiency over winter.  (Action – Clerk)
ii. PARISH COUNCIL PROPERTIES, open spaces AND SERVICES:  Cllr Hughes had identified a list of potential maintenance issues around the village.  These will be reviewed and prioritised by Cllr Thomas.  (Action – Cllr Thomas)  
Cllr Norton had also identified that footpath 16 to the Recreation Ground is now very narrow due to the hedge which is the responsibility of the neighbouring land/house owner.  
The area behind the Pavilion needed strimming which has been difficult due to the moveable goals stored in the area. The work will be requested.  (Action – Clerk) 
The Manor Farm Estate committee have requested a new dog waste bin at the entrance of Long Grove wood.  However, Chiltern District Council have been reviewing their dog waste service and will be asked for an update.  Accordingly, it was agreed to take no further action until the new unitary authority is in place and it is confirmed that the service will be continued.  (Action – Clerk)
X.
information items: It had been noted that there was increased parking outside Green Meadow during the day which could be linked to the increase in parking charges at the station car park.


It was reported that the hedge at the junction with Longbottom Lane and Potkiln Lane was now overgrown and blocks the visibility of oncoming traffic.  The contractors who work for the land owner, Jordans Quaker Centre, will be contacted.  (Action – Clerk)  
The meeting closed at 8.51pm
Next Meeting – The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Tuesday 1st October 2019, at 7.30pm at Seer Green Baptist Church in Wood Pond Close.    
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